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25 June 2025 
 
Samantha Collins, Chair 
City of Portsmouth Conservation Commission 
1 Junkins Avenue 
Portsmouth, NH 03801 
 
Re: City of Portsmouth Wetland Conditional Use Permit Request – Portsmouth 
Gundalow | Tax Map 201, Lot 17| Wentworth House Road, – Work Session 
 
Dear Ms. Collins and Conservation Commission Members: 
 
On behalf of Sea Level LLC (Owner) and The Gundalow Company (Applicant), we are 
pleased to submit the attached plan for a Work Session with the Commission for the 
above-mentioned project and request that we be placed on the agenda for your July 
9, 2025, Conservation Commission Meeting.  
 

The project is the replacement of an existing structure with the associated and required 
site improvements. The site currently contains an unused structure. The parcel is a 7,000 
square foot parcel that is located within the Waterfront Business (WB) District. The 
applicant has entered into a Lease Agreement with the owner and will re-purpose the 
site for the construction of a 30-foot by 45-foot structure to be used as the Landside 
Support Facility  for the Portsmouth Gundalow. The building setback requirements do 
not provide enough buildable area outside the setbacks to construct a useable facility; 
therefore, setback relief from the Portsmouth Zoning Board is required. The site is almost 
entirely within the 100-foot wetland buffer, therefore a Wetland Conditional Use Permit 
(CUP) is required. The applicant is proposing to connect to the public sewer, water, and 
power and communications systems located within/along Wentworth House Road.  

 

If possible, prior to the Work Session, we would be pleased to meet with the Commission 
on the property to review the proposal. We anticipate that as a part of the  Portsmouth 
Zoning Board process, the Board will want the Commissions input. At this time, we ask 
the Commission to review the project and comment. The formal Wetland CUP 
Application cannot be filed until the setback relief is granted. 

The following plans are included in our submission: 
• Existing Conditions Plan - This plan shows the site building envelope, topographic 

and utility features. 
• Site Plan - This plan shows the proposed structure and site improvements. 
• Portsmouth Wetland CUP - This plan shows the proposed wetland buffer impacts. 
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We look forward to an in-person presentation and Conservation Commission review of 
this submission. 

Sincerely, 

John Chagnon, PE, LLS 
Senior Project Manager 
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